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Case 2020-08

PLAINFIELD ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
NOTICE OF DECISION

School House Condos LLC
123 Gleason Road
Plainfield, NH 03781

You are hereby notified that the appeal by School House LLC for special #20, Multi-
Family Building, allowing for three 2-bedroom condominiums to be established in the
former Duckworth Museum building located at #21 Bean Road has been granted by the
affirmative vote of at least three members of the Zoning Board of Adjustment.

As part of its review of this application the board made the following findings:
1) The lot (map 104-6) is 2.7 acres which is large for the Village Residential Zone.
2) A multiple family use is permitted in the zone by special exception.

3) The lot (tax map 104-6) will be served by both municipal water and sewer and the water
district has confirmed that the new use is acceptable to them.

4) A Life Safety Code Compliance review by a fire protection engineer service is being required
by the Building Inspector.

5) A site plan review by the Planning Board is in process.

L M CM—

Richard Colburn, Chair
Plainfield Board of Adjustment

Date 20 Oc"’d‘.a.& 2ozo

Note: Pursuant to RSA 676, any person affected has a right to appeal this decision. See
RSA 676 for appeal time limits and procedures.
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October 23rd 2020
Schoolhouse Condos LLC
123 Gleason Road
Plainfield NH 03781’

Re: Approved Site Plan

Thom Lappin\ James Kelleher

This letter will serve as the site plan approval for your School House Condo LLC project
at#21 Bean Road Zoning Board case 2020-08. This approval covers the conversion of
the former Duckworth Museum to three two bedroom condominium units to include up
to three new two car garages. The project is to be serviced by both public water and
sewer and the residential units will be protected by a fire suppression system.

. Outside lighting is to be all dark sky compliant and whenever possible mature
landscaping is to be left in place.

Garages are to be located so as to provide adequate turning radius for vehicle entry in a
single moment and to provide maximum opportunity for large vehicles to tumn around in
the existing parking lot.

Any additional structures or development on the site will require further Planning Board
review.

A complete set of project plans to be placed on file at the town office.

At the discretion of the building inspector the services of a NH licensed Fire Protection
Engineer are to-be used o address any outstanding building code issues.

Administrator




School House Condos, LLC
Jim Kelleher
gsrotor@aol.com

Bean Road

Plainfield

Permit #
Map/Lot 104-06
convert to 3 unit condo at 21 Bean Road

09-15-20 Talked to Jim about proposed project, covered items as sprinklers, smoke/co, egress
windows, etc. He said one bedroom in middle doesn't have a window. He will send a set of plans he
has but will have to go back to architect to have redesigned to provide a window.

Time 0.3

09-17-20 Received email with drawings of condo. The bedroom in question is in the center condo, but
the bedroom is in the middle of the condo and will have to be moved so it has an outside wall for the
window.

Time 0.2

09-17-20 Dave,

| have my architect revising the center unit so that the bedroom will have a window for egress.
Let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Thanks,
Jim Kelleher

David H Lersch
Plainfield Building Inspector
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